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MEMORANDUM 

 
TO: The Honorable Phil Mendelson 
 Chairman, Council of the District of Columbia 
 
FROM: Jeffrey S. DeWitt 
 Chief Financial Officer 
  
DATE:   November 27, 2018 
 
SUBJECT: Fiscal Impact Statement – Southwest Waterfront Park Bus Prohibition 

Act of 2018 
   
REFERENCE: Bill 22-916, Draft Committee Print as shared with the Office of Revenue 

Analysis on November 20, 2018 
 

   
Conclusion  
 
Funds are sufficient in the fiscal year 2019 through fiscal year 2022 budget and financial plan to 
implement the bill.  
 
Background 
 
The bill prohibits bus parking on any streets located adjacent to or within the District’s Southwest 
Waterfront Park area. This area is generally bounded by 6th Street, S.W., Maine Avenue, S.W., and 
the Anacostia River.1 The prohibited area includes Water Street, S.W. and 6th Street, S.W.,2 but does 
not include Maine Avenue, S.W. The bill sets a fine of $150 for a violation of this prohibition.  
 
This prohibition is currently in effect under temporary legislation.3  
 
Financial Plan Impact 
 
Funds are sufficient in the fiscal year 2019 through fiscal year 2022 budget and financial plan to 
implement the bill. The bill makes permanent the temporary prohibition, which the Department of 
Public Works (DPW) currently enforces. DPW can enforce the permanent prohibition within its 
existing budgeted resources.  

                                                 
1 This includes all streets adjacent to and within Square 473, Lots 90, 880, 881, 882, 922, 923, and 924.  
2 This applies to the portion of 6th Street, S.W. south of M Street, S.W.  
3 Southwest Waterfront Park Bus Prohibition Temporary Act of 2018, effective October 30, 2018 (D.C. Law 
22-173; 65 DCR 9542).  


